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Street naming report for the Planning and Conservation Committee 

24 April 2025 
 
SNN2024.011 – New residential and retail block on the Minerva Heights development 
 
Applicant: Miller Homes Ltd 
 

 
 
Further to discussion with Councillor Scicluna and the District Council’s Archaeological Officer, the 
suggestion is to name the block The Acres. This is based on the historical names of fields in the area being 
“The 8 Acres” and “The 12 Acres”. No other historical references were thought to be applicable. 
 
As the development would have different entrances for the retail and residential units, this would require 
two different addresses as follows: 
 

- Ground Floor Retail Unit, The Acres, Drovers Lane, West Broyle, Chichester 
- Apartments 1 – 8, The Acres, Purchase Place, West Broyle, Chichester 

 
In both cases, the Royal Mail would need to confirm suitability and issue postcodes.  


